

**Mt. San Antonio College
Health and Safety Committee
Group Memory of September 10, 2024**

Committee Members:

- | | | | |
|--|---|---|--|
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chief Florman | <input type="checkbox"/> Sayeed Wadud | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Peter Tayag | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Jamie Solis |
| <input type="checkbox"/> Patricia Swint (Keenan) | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Connie Kunkler | <input type="checkbox"/> Carlos Duarte | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Samantha Chow/Students Rep |
| <input type="checkbox"/> Donna Lee | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Joe Jennum | <input type="checkbox"/> Timothy Engle | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Duetta Wasson (Chair) |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Elizabeth Jauregui | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Daniel Madrigal | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Ray Mosack | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Suzanne Vasquez (Notes) |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Irma Arvizu | | | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Andie Solorzano |

ITEM	DISCUSSION/COMMENTS	ACTION/OUTCOME
1. Welcome/Introductions		
2. Agenda Review	Reviewed.	
3. Review Group Memory – August 6, 2024	Reviewed and approved.	Andie will post to the website.
4. WC Claims – August –Andie	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> 6 claims- Two in Faculty and one in grounds. Closed nine claims in August through insurance. 	
5. Hazard Reports / Employee Safety Suggestion-New & Updates	<p>Daniel – updated the committee on the rodent issue. The pest company is still coming daily from 6:30 a.m.-11:00 a.m. Changing door sweeps to make sure doors are closed to keep rodents out. F5 shrubbery has been cleared. Campus-wide recommendations are being discussed to reduce the rodent issue.</p> <p>Duetta- discussed with the committee that 67B is an undesirable environment for the Transit Center.</p>	

Health and Safety Committee
Group Memory

	<p>Chief Florman reported that they are paying outside security to patrol the bridge and transit center.</p> <p>Duetta discussed bullet resistance film for the cashier's office.</p> <p>Duetta discussed that cars are entering the wrong direction in Lot F. Duetta recommended striping, from facilities. She will follow up with Daniel.</p> <p>Duetta discussed that cars are parking and blocking the driveway coming up MT.SAC way. Duetta suggested making parking spots for drop-off and pick-up students—possible signage.</p> <p>Duetta -The Wildfire Plan will be posted on the website</p>	
<p>7. Emergency Management and Environmental Safety Updates-Sayeed</p>	<p>No updates-Sayeed was not present</p>	<p>IIIB</p>
<p>8. Campus Safety Updates-Auigust-Chief Florman</p>	<p>No updates.</p>	<p>IIIB</p>

Health and Safety Committee
Group Memory

<p>9. Safety Spotlight August</p>	<p>None for August.</p>	
<p>10. Department Updates</p>	<p>Irma Arvizu: reported that she is thankful for the help received regarding the rodent issue on the farm.</p> <p>Connie Kunkler: The faculty went to the Health Center for Narcan training. Three departments request help from building 67 (Faculty) for AED, Fentanyl test strips, and Narcan training. Faculty are asking why students can administer Narcan and not Faculty. Connie volunteered to be part of the Narcan subcommittee, and Carlos Duarte and Jaime Solis will also be included.</p> <p>Daniel Madrigal: see Hazard Report for the update.</p> <p>Peter Tyag: no updates – rodent issues – CDC/BCT walkway very narrow path. Cars turning in can hit students due to the narrow path.</p> <p>Duetta Wasson: reported to the subcommittee for Narcan - suggested training for facilities and training for traffic control; continuing WVPP training monthly in Zoom and in-person. Half-hour training.</p> <p>Ray Mosak: no report</p> <p>Joe Jennum: no report</p> <p>Jaime Solis: health services had change Behavioral Health Services (Mental Health) is out of 9E second floor, and</p>	

Health and Safety Committee
Group Memory

	<p>Medical is out of 67B.</p> <p>Chief Florman: reported that they are rebuilding Campus Safety infrastructure. Active shooter assimilation was successful. Grants for safety infrastructure. \$250,000 for state grants and \$150,000 for federal grants.</p> <p>Liz Jauregui: reported that HR is still distributing COVID tests</p>	
<p>11. Future Action Items</p>		<p>Connie will send zoom link for HCRC training</p>

FUTURE MEETING DATES (9:00 – 10:30 a.m.)

September 10, 2024

October 2, 2024

November 5, 2024

December 10, 2024